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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Friends, 
 

2019 is coming in with a roar!  I hope you all are doing 

well and staying busy.  As always, thank you to our 

monthly sponsors, we couldn’t be as successful as we are 

without you!   
 

On January 25th, the Executive Committee of 

NUCA of North Florida in partnership with NEFBA, met 

with JEA Representatives and discussed the new 

standards changes and the negative impacts they will 

have on our community.  All things considered, the 

meeting was extremely positive.  JEA put a hold on the 

manhole specifications for 2019 until further notice and 

was willing to work collaboratively going forward on 

other issues.  Thank you all for your support on this.  

Once again, working together on a common cause shows 

how valuable this organization is to each of us!    
 

 2019 continues to be busy for NUCA of North 

Florida.  On January 24th, we held our Installation of 

Officers meeting at Maggianos.  It was great seeing 

everybody, and I am looking forward to working with the 

new Board of Directors.  We also had a Safety Directors 

Forum at the offices of Cecil Powell on the 24th. The 

event was well attended and loaded with helpful 

information for our membership.  On February 21st, we 

will be holding a Board of Directors meeting at The Main 

Event of Phillips Highway.  This will be a social event 

and we are encouraging our members to bring some new/

younger members to this meeting to get them excited 

about participating in future events!  On February 26th, 

we will be having a Pre-Session Town Hall meeting with 

the Duval Delegation.  This is a great chance to meet 

with our legislators and voice our thoughts to our local 

representatives.  On February 28th – March 2nd, NUCA of 

Florida will be participating in the Andrew Scott Johnson 

Memorial Scholarship Bass Fishing Tournament.  This 

tournament helps raise money for scholarships that are 

awarded to our members families!  The NUCA National 

Annual Convention goes from March 14th-16th at the 

Naples Grand.  On March 25th and 26th, NUCA of Florida 

will be walking the halls of the Capitol Building in 

Tallahassee.  And finally, we have our Annual Golf 

Tournament at Saint Johns Golf and Country Club on 

April 2nd. This is one of our biggest events and it is 

always a lot of fun!  Sign up quick, because space is 

limited. 
 

   As always, please continue to support our 

members and associates.  If there is anything I can do to 

help you out, please do not hesitate to give me a call.  

 

Sincerely,   

  

 

2019 OFFICERS & BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
 

President 

Mike Kivlin, John Woody, Inc. 

 President-Elect 

Chad Cockrell, A. J. Johns, Inc. 

Vice President I 

Gabriel Powers, Vallencourt Construction  

Vice President II 

Marty Adams, TB Landmark 

 Secretary/Treasurer 

Rob Pinkston, Ferguson Waterworks 

General Counsel 

Tony Zebouni, Regan, Whelan, Zebouni & 

Atwood 
 

  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

Rick Erickson, Beard Equipment Company 

Billy Hood, J. B. Coxwell Contracting 

Drew Lane, Advanced Drainage Systems 

Jason Plauche, Petticoat-Schmitt Civil Con. 

Justin Scarberry, ECS Florida 

Jarod Wolford, Martin Marietta Materials 

Jon Woodall, John Woody, Inc. 



3 

 

  

2019 NUCA of North Florida  
Monthly Sponsors 

 

Diamond Sponsor 

United Rentals  

Trench Safety 

 

Platinum Sponsors 

Beard Equipment Company 

Sterett Heavy Hauling 

 

Gold Sponsor 

Standard Precast, Inc. 

 

Bronze Sponsors 

A.J. Johns, Inc. 

ECS Florida, LLC 

Flagler Construction  

Equipment 

Gate Fuel Service 

John Woody, Inc. 

Lippes & Bryan 

Petticoat-Schmitt Civil 

Contractors 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 

 

February 12th 

Executive Committee Meeting 
 

February 21st 

Bowling Night 

Main Event 

6:00 pm 
 

February 26th 

Pre-Session Legislative  

Town Hall 
 

Feb. 28th to Mar 2nd 

ASJMSF Bass Fishing 
 

March 14th to 16th 

NUCA National Convention 

Naples Grand, Naples, FL 
 

March 25th –26th 

NUCA of Florida 

Legislative Days 

Tallahassee 
 

April 2nd 

Golf Tournament 

St. Johns Golf & Country Club 
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Architect’s Determination is Binding on Subcontractor Unless There is No Dispute Between 

Contractor  and Subcontractor Regarding the Scope of Work 

 

By Rebecca Ross , Regan Whelan Zebouni & Atwood. P.A.  

 

.In Westchester Fire Ins. Co., LLC v. Kesoki Painting, LLC, the contractor, Lee, directed 

the subcontractor, Kesoki, to perform extra work in the form of cutting window gaskets at 45-

degree angles and applying sealant to avoid leaks.  Kesoki and Lee negotiated the price of the 

change order for the extra work and then Lee submitted the change order to the County for 

approval. The County rejected the change order indicating that the cutting of the window gaskets 

was not extra work and was within the scope of work in the specifications. After the County 

rejected the change order, Kesoki filed suit against Lee’s surety to recover for the extra work. 

Ultimately, the jury returned a verdict for $91,904 in favor of Kesoki and against the surety for the 

extra work and the surety appealed. The Kesoki subcontract contained a pay when paid clause, but 

neither party raised the issue on appeal. 

 

On appeal, the court reviewed Kesoki subcontract clause 2.5, which stated that if a dispute 

arose between the contractor and the subcontractor regarding the scope of work or the 

interpretation of the Contract Documents, and the parties could not promptly resolve, then the 

decision of the Architect was final. The appellate court confirmed that subcontract clause 2.5 

would require the parties to be bound by the project Architect’s determination as to the required 

scope of work in the event of a dispute between Lee and Kesoki. Here, the Architect had agreed 

with the County that the window gasket scope of work was within the specifications. The 

appellate court, however, found that the Architect’s determination of the scope of work did not 

apply because there was no dispute between Lee and Kesoki regarding the scope of the gasket-

cutting work. Additionally, the Kesoki subcontract allowed Lee to make additions to the work. 

Thus, Kesoki’s judgment for $91,904 was affirmed.  

  

 
 

 

The Law and Your Business 
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OFFICER INSTALLATION HIGHLIGHTS 

 

We had a packed room at Maggiano’s for our Officer Installation & Annual meeting on January 

24th.   

 
Our 2018 committee chairs and co-chairs were thanked for their service and presented them with certificates of 

appreciation.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Our 2018 Monthly Sponsors were recognized and presented with 2018 plates to be added to their sponsorship 

plaques.  First year monthly sponsor Lippes & Bryan was presented with a plaque. 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued on next page 

 

(Left to right)Tony Zebouni, Legislative, Jon Woodall, Golf, Ashton 

Milam, Fishing, Marty Adams, Clay Shoot & Mike Kivlin, Co-chair 

Legislative. 

(Left to right) Jim Wells, Sterett Heavy Hauling, Mark Bryan, Lippes & Bryan, Mike Woodall, John 

Woody, Inc., Chad Cockrell, A.J. Johns, Inc., Kim Bryan, Petticoat-Schmitt Civil Contractors, and Rick 

Parker, Standard Precast.  Sponsors missing from photo are Beard Equipment Company and ECS 



6 

 

INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS (CONTINUED) 
 

Mike Kivlin, John Woody, Inc. will continue to serve as President thru the end of June 2019 when Chad Cockrell 

will be installed.  Mike installed the 2019 Officers and Board of Directors. 
 

Annually, the outgoing President of the Association presents awards to those he feels have been the most helpful in 

his year as President. Mike presented Ashton Milam, Thompson Pump with the Outstanding Individual 

Contributor award.  Ashton took over as Fishing Committee Chair this year and did an awesome job.  Drew Lane, 

Advanced Drainage Systems and John Ellis III, Legacy Engineer were recognized with Leadership Awards for 

getting the Young Professionals Group up and running.  Marty Adams, TB Landmark was presented with the 

President’s Award for this mentorship to Mike and for his leadership with the Next Man Up training and in 

recognition of his continued dedication and service to the members of NUCA of North Florida.  Congratulations to 

all of our award winners. 

 

Outstanding Individual Contributor 

Winner, Ashton Milam 

President’s Award  Winner, Marty 

Adams 

Leadership Award Winners :  John Ellis (Left), Mike 

Kivlin (center) and Drew Lane (right). 

Mike Woodall was recognized with 

a Clock for his many years of 

service on  the NUCA of North 

Florida Board of Directors 

2019 Board of Directors 
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 Continued on Page 10 
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SAFETY NEWS 
By Jeff Blomgren 

 
 

What’s involved in a healthy new year? 

 

By the time you read his most new year’s resolutions will have been forgotten.  All the good 

intentions for a new healthy life filled with good things gets waylaid by the schedules we keep, the 

grab and go fast food line and instant gratification of that donut.  Like anything else, any project 

that is expected to be successful takes planning and execution.  We are in the building 

business.  We know how to build things.  The process of making a good product is the result of 

good planning, goal setting, engineering out the hazards, execution, scheduling, tools and 

equipment, teamwork and follow through.  How does that apply to a good health plan for our 

lives?  We need to understand what the goal is.  We need to have a realistic plan on how to get 

where we need to be.  

 

Get an estimate.  Project what it will take to get where you want to be.  Research the best 

products.  Find what’s best for you.  Are you looking for weight loss, fitness, sugar balance, 

medical solutions?  Whatever it is, there’s a solution.  It’s always best to consult a physician before 

starting anything.  Realize that the results won’t be instantaneous.  Habits may need to be broken 

and it could involve a lifestyle change.  What’s important to understand is that anything you do in 

the way of diet and exercise will benefit you and may have a profound effect on those around you. 

 

Here’s some hints;  Eat a high protein breakfast. Avoid sugary drinks.  Drink water half an hour 

before eating.  Eat weight loss friendly foods.  Drink coffee or tea.  Eat whole unprocessed 

foods.  Eat slowly.  Weigh yourself every day.  Get a good night’s sleep.  The rest of the plan is up 

to you.  You need to look up what kind of protein breakfast, and find out what unprocessed foods 

are but it’s really not that hard.  It’s much easier with a friend or family member.  Find what fits for 

you and do it!  You will be glad you did.      
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JEA MANHOLE SPECIFICATIONS 
 

 

On January 25th, the Executive Committee and NEFBA Representatives met with Deryle Calhoun, 

Raynetta Marshall, Deanna Davis, Carole Smith, Steven McInall, and John McCarthy of JEA to discuss the new 

2019 JEA Standards.  The meeting was positive for all parties involved.  We discussed the manhole standards, as-

builts, and CCTV of sewer laterals amongst other things.  Until further notice, all jobs with 2019 JEA Availability 

numbers are to be bid under the 2018 JEA Standards with regards to manholes.  The other issues that we 

discussed are being reviewed by JEA staff to ensure the need of those specifications and will be addressed at a 

follow up meeting.  JEA showed interest in working collaboratively with NUCA of North Florida and NEFB 

going forward, and I believe this is trending in a positive direction for the future.  If you have further questions, 

please do not hesitate to contact Mike Kivlin at (904) 982-1254   
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FEBRUARY 2019 FEATURED SPONSOR 


